MINUTES OF THE DECEMBER 18, 2017 BOARD OF EDUCATION CABOT SCHOOL DISTRICT

Board President Dean Martin called the meeting to order at 5:05 p.m. Those in attendance were school board members Donna Nash, Brian Evans, Joe Trusty and Marvin Jones. Also in attendance were Dr. Tony Thurman, Dr. Tammy Tucker, directors, media, and community members. Board members Sarah Owen and Corey Williams were absent.

CONSENT AGENDA

Minutes from the regular and November meeting were approved as presented.

November financials were approved as presented.

RECOGNITION

Outstanding Board Member Award – Board member Sarah Owen was recognized for receiving the ASBA's Outstanding Board Member Award. Board members receive this recognition when they have earned at least 25 hours of in-service training.

CURRICULUM REPORT

Robotics Presentation – BJ Brooks had students from kindergarten through high school perform robotics demonstrations. Students begin learning sequencing on a caterpillar robot (code-a-pillar) in kindergarten. By the high school level, students are building and programming their own robots.

SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT

Buildings and Grounds Report – Dr. Thurman reported that our crews are installing canopies on the high school campus. We are rebuilding an air unit at Junior High North. Access to a green space is also be added at Junior High North.

Free and Reduced Lunch Percentages – For information only.

Current Enrollment - For information only.

ACTION

The board voted to approve an employee disclosure for Saundra Hutchins. Motion by Brian Evans, second by Donna Nash; passed 5-0.

The board voted to approve the legal transfer of student B.B. from the Beebe School District to the Cabot School District.

Motion by Donna Nash, second by Joe Trusty; passed 5-0.

The board voted to approve the legal transfer of student J.T. from the Cabot School District to the Beebe School District.

Motion by Joe Trusty, second by Donna Nash; passed 4-1.

The meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.

President

2